BOTBALL 2004

EAST HAWAII HOMEBOTS

REPORT FOR EAST HAWAII HOMEBOTS

FROM: 
BUILDING/DESIGNING TEAM

SUBJECT:  Weekly Status Report – January 25 - 31

Date: January 31, 2004

Below is a list of reports from each team meeting.

Meeting at Shaneyfelt’s January 31, 2004

Attendance 8;
Ekolu Miller
Aaron Ikehara



Josh Paiva
Brittni Paiva




Wesly Jahraus
Samuel Kimura


Michael Shaneyfelt
Crystal Shaneyfelt

My Critique:


Throughout the 7 ½ hours I was there,  I made a very flexible, yet stable robot structure for the handyboard.  The members who took pictures will post a few pictures, so describing it may be futile.  I will, however, state the improvements or amendments I will need to make tomorrow: 1) use pulleys instead of gears, 2) have beams going across the width of the bottom so the frame doesn’t wobble, and 3) FIND SOME WAY TO PUT A CLAW ON.  


As stated above, I was there for more than a quarter of a day, making it a very long day.  I feel much was accomplished at this meeting.  I’m not speaking only of my own accomplishments, but all others, as well.  Aaron and Wesley are gaining more knowledge on programming, Joshua, Michael, and Sam were making good progress with the RCX, and Brittni and Crystal were making a claw, WHICH was nearly as big as the robot itself.  Don’t worry, soon we’ll have the perfect claw.  


My learning’s in the most efficient way to use axles is very insignificant compare to what others have found in their respective studies.  I only found that latching on beams to another beam at a 90degree angle using axles increases body structure sturdiness considerably.  However, through personal experience, I have discovered that a bunch of small axles put together to form a longer axle is much more sturdy than one very long axles.  I also learned that the handyboard is very heavy (  

Meeting at Paiva’s January 29, 2004

Reason for meeting:  Help organize and delegate responsibility to students.

Attendance:  6;
Ekolu Miller
Aaron Ikehara



Josh Paiva
Brittni Paiva




Wesly Jahraus
Samuel Kimura


Outcome: 


The progress of the meeting was very thorough.  Each student was given a responsibility, mainly to do research on the most efficient way to perform a task.  The following is the responsibility delegated to each member:


Aaron Ikehara: Navigation


Ekolu Miller: Using axels


Josh Paiva: Grabbing objects


Brittni Paiva: Grabbing objects


Samuel Kimura: Robot stability


Wesley Jahraus: Finding objects

Each member is required to bring a report on his or her findings to the next meeting (Jan. 31).  After many meetings of not having a very focused objective, this plan is now setting us in the right direction.  

Meeting at Shaneyfelt’s January 25, 2004

Attendance:  11;
Ekolu Miller
Aaron Ikehara



Mrs. Paiva
Josh Paiva


Brittni Paiva

Wesly Jahraus


Samuel Kimura
Michael Shaneyfelt


Chrystal Shaneyfelt
Rachel Jahraus


Mr. Shaneyfelt

Outcome: 

  Members began to work in their respective groups.  Since no overall objective was planned, the programmers weren’t too sure what functions to create.  The builders were trying to create a prototype capable of at least turning and moving forward and backwards, while the website designers tended to their affairs.  This lack of teamwork resulted in a small amount of accomplishment in any aspects.  We hope things will begin to come clearer as an overall plan is established.     

Ekolu Miller

Building/Designing Team Leader

East Hawaii Homebots

